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District Governor 

Nancy Baxter 
9005 Robey Drive 

Clermont, IN 46234 
C: 317-833-2435 

nancybaxter1011@yahoo.com 

1st Vice District Governor 

Angela Locke 
2219 Oak Park Dr. 

Richmond, IN 47374 
C: 765-259-1080 

lockeangela927@gmail.com 

2nd Vice District Governor 

Brenda Wilson 

3541 N. Riley Ave. 

Indianapolis, IN 46218 
C: 317-545-7086 

bwilsonins@gmail.com 

Cabinet Secretary  
Angie Crouch 

9051 Greystone Ct/ 
Indianapolis, IN 46234 

C: 317-518-4070 
mwam2893@gmail.com 

Cabinet Treasurer 
Patricia Bigham 

1840 Randall Court 
Indianapolis, IN 46240 

C: 317 - 409-1029 
pbigham25fct@gmail.com 

By the time you get this newsletter Christmas will be 
behind us and we will have begun the New Year.  As 
we reflect on 2024, let’s ask ourselves, did I do my 
best to be a good Lion? Did I invite others to become 
a Lion?  Did I support my club by attending club 
meetings? Did I help with service projects? Now ask 
yourself what can I do in 2025 to be a better Lion?  I 
am sure we can all do something to serve our commu-
nities.  
       While the holidays are a time for personal reflec-
tion, they also remind us of the importance of giving 
back.  My wishes this Christmas are centered around 
the continued growth and success of our district and 
our Lions Clubs.  I am incredibly proud of what we’ve 
accomplished together this year, and I look forward to 
what the future holds.  
     Thank you for your hard work, your dedication, 
and the service you provide every day.  From my heart 
to yours, I wish you a Merry Christmas and a Happy 
New Year filled with joy, purpose, and continued ser-
vice to those in need.  
 

 
DG Nancy Baxter 

January 2025 

mailto:nancybaxter1011@yahoo.com
mailto:angbelc@iue.edu
mailto:pbigham25fct@gmail.com
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What will the New Year bring? 
 
1st VDG Angela Locke 

 

2024 is in the books and 2025  is here.  Did 

you make any resolutions?  Have you bro-

ken some already?  I hope you have taken a 

moment to reflect on all the good things you 

have done as Lions and are now looking for-

ward to all the Great things you are going to 

do as Lions to serve your community.  

 

Here is to everyone on having a healthy and 

happy new year! 

 

 

Feeling Blessed! 
 

2nd VDG Brenda Wilson 
 

December has certainly been a very busy and festive 
month for me.  On December 8th, I celebrated my 
80th birthday with a party thrown by my daughter, 
Yvette.  I was surprised by many of my Lions, church 
members  and many long time friends I had not seen 
for years.  Then on December 9th, the Indianapolis 
Center Township club celebrated our Holiday Din-
ner at MCL Cafeteria with our Dist Governor Nancy 
Baxter, her husband, and The Washington Township 
Lions Club.  We donated many toys to the New Di-
rection Church toy give away.  On the 15th, 

my daughter Yvonne, took me on an eight day cruise 
on The Wonder of the Sea cruise ship.  I celebrated  
Christmas with my great grandchildren.  I am now 
ready for the Mid-winter Conference and to resume 
the many training sessions ahead of me.  I hope eve-
ryone had a Blessed and Happy Holiday season 

 

District Governor’s Calendar 
 

 

Janurary 
 

   Jan. 6 —Franklin Club Visit 
 
 

If you haven’t scheduled our official visit yet, be sure to contact CS Angie 
Crouch at mwam2893@gmail.com to get on DG Nancy’s calendar. 

 

 

Mark your Calendars 
Dec. 31—Clermont Lions New Year’s Eve Party—Doors open at 8pm $25 per person.   

        All are welcome! 
Jan. 12-14, 2025—Winter Games for Special Olympics. Opening Ceremony Jan. 12 
Jan. 17-18—Mid-Winter Conference—Crown Plaza, Indianapolis 
March 1— 25F District Convention—Crown Plaza, Indianapolis.  Details to come. 
April 25-27—MD 25 State Convention—Shipshewana, IN 
 
 

Add your event to the DGs calendar! 

E-mail DG Nancy directly or newsletter25f@yahoo.com 

mailto:newsletter25f@yahoo.com
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Greetings to all 25F Lions.  
 

Happy New Year! 
 
The Christmas Drive Thru at Camp Woodsmoke was held December 6 – 7 – 13 – 14. We had 
over 400 visitors to see the beautiful Christmas decorations. Kids had an opportunity to see 
Santa, make elves from pinecones & enjoy hot chocolate & cookies. There were 90 letters 
written to Santa. I want to thank all the volunteers & special thanks to Belinda, our caretaker, 
for all their hard work to make this event happen. Thank you also to the 3 Lions that stepped 
up to make Santa happen. 
 

The infirmary needs repairs. This is a requirement to keep the camp running. Costs 
for repairs are $23,700. We are seeking grants to help with costs. If you can help fi-
nancially send to PDG Jeff Locke 2219 Oak Park Dr. Richmond, Ind 47374. 
 
We are still  looking for a club that would be interested in sponsoring Cabin 7 or the Infirma-
ry. 
 
Camp Woodsmoke depends on our volunteers to help keep our camp and events great. With 
your help we can provide an amazing atmosphere for the people we serve and create memo-
ries that will last a lifetime. 
 With the recent storms we still have a lot of down trees and wood already cut that needs split-
ting and stored. If you can help with either contact Belinda Flashpohler @ 812-209-0191 to 
arrange a time and day. 
 
The camp is celebrating its 60th anniversary with a pin. Contact a trustee to purchase your pin.  
All proceeds support the camp. 
 
I want to invite Lion members & others to come and visit the Camp. It needs more awareness 
in the community and in District 25F.  It truly is a hidden treasure. Spread the word! Many 
thanks to the Clubs and individuals who continue to support Camp Woodsmoke financially as 
well as participation in Camp events. THE BEST! 
 
A big thank you to all Camp Woodsmoke trustees and our camp caretaker Belinda for all that 
you do. If you would like to be a trustee contact 
Lion Andy @ 812-621-1451. 
We live in the Land of the Free because of the 
brave. Thank you, veterans, for your service to 
our country. Remember Those Deployed!!! 
 
Yours In Lionism 
Lion Andy Schwier CWS Chair 
Cell: 812-621-1451 Email: 

ajschwier@gmail.com 
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What’s been happening in 25F? 
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Delta Theta Tau presents a 
check to Beech Grove Lions. 

Centerville Lions club 
celebrates 80th Anniver-
sary. 

Council Christmas party— L-R DG Erica Thomas, DG Rocky Simpson, Admin. Secretary Ann Ninness, CC 
Julia Kozicki, DG Warren Allender, DG Nancy Baxter, DG Patty Cooke-Furlong, DG Jim Bush, Comptroller 
Bob Yunker, DG John Waymire 
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Camp Woodsmoke Cabin Christmas Decoration contest winner.  Cabin #4 who is sponsored by the Ripley 
County Lions Clubs, Milan, Osgood, Versailles & Batesville. 
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